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Phoenix, Arizona  85018 

Re:  Preliminary Report - Review of Selected State Practices for Information Technology Procurement 

Dear Ms. Davenport: 

Thank you for providing the revised report on the review of state practices for Information Technology (IT) 

procurements.  We have reviewed the report in its entirety and provide the following responses to the 

findings/recommendations: 

1.1 The Auditor General finds that the Department should develop terms and conditions templates for IT 

procurements, as well as policies, guidelines and training for the use of said terms and conditions. The finding 

of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit recommendation will be implemented. 

The Department is in agreement with the finding and will proceed with implementation.  We think it is 

important to note, though, that implementation will require significant effort to undertake the actions outlined 

in the finding. A high level of subject matter expertise, knowledge, and time is necessary to develop the 

envisioned skills.  Consequently, we anticipate needing to address a number of matters over time (e.g., staff 

recruitment/retention, compensation and training) in order to have successful outcomes. 

Until implementation is complete, the Department will continue to promote its current policy for IT Terms and 

Conditions that was formulated in collaboration with the vendor community and the Attorney General’s Office 

(TB 046; Attachment 1). 

2.1 The Auditor General finds that the Department should assess intellectual property language in its standard 

terms and conditions, using federal regulations as a baseline, and subsequently provide training for 

procurement officers.  The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit recommendation will be 

implemented. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide the Department’s comments on the Preliminary Report. 

Sincerely, 

Brian C. McNeil 

Director 
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